

Jim McDermott, General Manager Lake Area Educational Broadcasting Foundation

> PO Box 800 • Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-3200 • 800-336-0917 jim@spiritfm.org

October, 17, 2012

Audio Division Federal Communications Commission Washington, DC 20554

Dear FCC Staff:

This letter is an informal request to delete the FM translator authorizations for K201AA, Bolivar, MO, and K248AO, Jefferson City, MO. These translators have been displaced by full power FM stations on their first adjacent channels and we were unable to find any open channels where they could be moved.

I was contacted by Mr, Konrad Herling about renewals for these licenses, but since we no longer broadcast on these translators, I did not think that I needed to renew them. I'm sorry for that misunderstanding.

If you have any questions concerning this request, you can call me at the numbers above or reply to the email address above.

Sincerely,

James McDermott